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Robert (Bob) Daly began his UC career at 
University of California, Irvine in 1980 as the 
Director of Information and Planning 
Analysis.  Here, he stayed for 24 years.  In June 
2004 he was hired as the Assistant Vice Chancellor 
in Budget and Planning at University of California, 
Riverside.  Bob retired from UC Riverside 2014.  

Bob earned his bachelor’s degrees in economics 
and business administration (Quantitative Methods), 
and his master’s degree in economics at California 
State University, Fullerton.  While working on his 
master’s degree, he began teaching economics at 
community colleges.  He continued teaching 
throughout his career with appointments at 
California State University, Fullerton, and the 
University of California, Irvine (UCI).  At UC Irvine 
he held the title of Adjunct Lecturer in the 
Department of Economics. 

Since retirement, Bob has been actively involved 
supporting the University of California, CUCRA, and 
his community.  For CUCRA, he has served as 
“webmaster” for many years and served as 
Information Officer for four years. He was the 
President of the UC Riverside Retirees’ Association 
for five years, and currently is the treasurer for the 
UCI Retiree Association. Bob is also a member 
CUCRA’s 2024 Survey Committee and the UCOP 
Open Enrollment Communication Committee. 

Examples of his community activities include 
serving on his homeowner’s association Board of 
Directors including serving as its president, being a 
member of the Ladera Ranch Technology Advisory 
Committee, and being a mediator for the Orange 
County, California Superior courts.  



For fun, Bob also provides computer support for 
many of his family members and friends, plays 
softball, plays lots of tennis, goes skiing as often as 
possible, and travels with his wife, kids, grandkids, 
and friends as often as possible. 


